
7 July 2022 

 

 
Secretary 

Department of Planning, Industry and Environment,  

Locked Bag 5022,  

Parramatta NSW 2124 

 

Dear Secretary 

Sydney Opera House 

SSD 8663 - Sydney Opera House Concert Hall & Learning Centre 

Condition A23: Review of Strategies, Plans and Program 

As required by Condition A23 of development consent SSD 8663, Sydney Opera House provides 

notice that the Management Plans implemented under the consent were reviewed. 

The review was conducted by the following personnel: 

 Mr Lou Rosicky Sydney Opera House Project Director 

 Mr Peter Doyle Sydney Opera House Project Manager 

The review took place on 5 July 2022, which was within three months of the submission of the 

Construction Compliance Report 4 (submitted 5 April 2022).  This was also within three months of the 

submission of the report of the Independent Environmental Audit No.3 (submitted 23 June 2022). 

The management plans reviewed were: 
 Construction Environmental Management Plan 
 Construction Air Quality Management Plan 
 Waste Management Plan 
 Construction Pedestrian and Traffic Management Sub-Plan 
 Construction Noise and Vibration Management Plan 

The plans were previously reviewed in November 2021.  Since that time, all construction works have 

been completed.  All current activities, other than delivery or removal of materials and equipment are 

internal works.  Current works involve defect rectification and operational readiness preparation. 

Consideration of the project incident register and complaints log was included in the review.  There 

have been no incidents or complaints that would suggest a revision of the above management plans 

is necessary.  

As a result of the review it was concluded that no revisions to the above plans were required. 

Yours sincerely, 

 
Peter Doyle 

Project Manager – Statutory Planning 


